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                                                                          Item 1

[Desc closed the sale of its Adhesives and Waterproofing Businesses]
 [2 Photographs]
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                    DESC CLOSED THE SALE OF ITS ADHESIVES AND
                            WATERPROOFING BUSINESSES

Mexico City, October 2nd, 2003 - DESC, S.A. de C.V. (NYSE: DES; BMV: DESC)
announces the closing of the sale of its adhesive and waterproofing businesses,
of the consumer products division, to Henkel Group. The amount of this
transaction will not be disclosed.

The proceeds will be used primarily to reduce bank debt and strengthen the
financial structure of the company.

The adhesives business includes the following brands: Resistol(TM),
Resistolito(TM) and Simon(TM) and the waterproofing business includes:
Fester(TM), Acriton(TM) and Resikon(TM) brands.

DESC, S.A. DE C.V. (NYSE: DES; BMV: DESC) is one of Mexico's largest industrial
groups with sales of approximately US$ 2.0 billion during 2002 and more than
16,000 employees. Through its subsidiaries, the Company is a leading operator in
the Autoparts, Chemical, Food and Real Estate Sectors.

This press release contains "forward-looking statements" (within the meaning of
the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995) that reflect the current
views of Desc's management with respect to future events. The words
"anticipate," "believe," "estimate," "expect," "intend," "may," "plan,"
"project," and "should" and similar expressions generally are intended to
identify forward-looking statements. These statements are subject to risks,
uncertainties and changes in circumstances. Actual results may differ materially
from present expectations as a result of many factors, including, but not
limited to, changes in global and domestic political, economic, business,
competitive, market and regulatory factors, the cyclicality of the autoparts and
chemicals industries and other factors which are described under the heading
"Risk Factors" in Desc's most recent Annual Report on Form 20-F filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission. Desc does not assume any obligation to
update these forward-looking statements. Any forward-looking statement speaks
only as of the date on which it is made.

Edgar Filing: DESC S A DE C V - Form 6-K

2



                                       3

                                   SIGNATURES

           Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934,
the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned, thereunto duly authorized.

                                                      Desc, S.A. de C.V.
                                               ---------------------------------
                                                       (Registrant)

Date:    October 2, 2003                       By /s/ Arturo D'Acosta Ruiz
----------------------------                      ------------------------------
                                                           (Signature)

                                                  Name:  Arturo D'Acosta Ruiz
                                                  Title: Chief Financial Officer
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